SUAA Board Minutes
February 7, 2017
Board Members present:  Jones, Maguire, McLaughlin, Belles, Werling, McLean, Gilbert, Richmond, Brown, Helmers, Marx, Pano, Yunker, and Nelson.
President Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library.
The minutes of the February meeting were approved. Nelson/Gilbert
Treasurer’s report- no report.
Announcements and discussion items included program clarification for Snow Bunny Luncheon.  There are 98 reservations.  Registration and cleanup were discussed.
Also, the Nominating Committee, chaired by McLean, will be securing nominations for president-elect and board director positions. 
Pano reported that several members of the local SUAA board met with Rep. Hammond. Several items were discussed.  The current status of the state budget was the main topic.  Concerns relating to State SUAA issues were identified.
Jones reported that on Tuesday, Feb. 14, CTBA will hold a panel discussion on the state budget to be held in the WIU Union from 11:00-1:00.
WIU-HR report- no report. 
Membership/recruiting report items were identified by Helmers.  The membership number is 665 for our local chapter as of January 1, 2017.
The State SUAA Board report was given by Maguire. As of January 1, 2017, the State SUAA membership number was 15,465.  He discussed the following:  2 new employees in the state office, several dates of upcoming meetings, and legislative related items.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The S.A.T. report was given by Maguire.  He identified the following individuals who had passed away:  Chuck Neidy and Anita Bennett.
The legislative report was given by Pano.  He identified there has been no change since last month in the budget crisis.  The stop gap budget has expired.  Budget committees are still meeting.  Pano identified published articles on the financial crisis in Illinois.  There will be an Illinois Coalition for Higher Education Funding Rally to be held in Springfield.  The Governor’s Address will be Feb. 15.  There have been 6 reductions in the Illinois State borrowing rate in the last 2 years.  We are near the junk bond level.  Illinois has an 11 billion dollar debt with a 3 billion dollar debt to medical providers.
There were no reports from publication, foundation or technology.
No old business was identified.
As a part of new business, dates of future annual activities were identified.  Executive Board meeting dates were also listed.
Motion to adjourn.  Gilbert/Helmers
Submitted by Jacqlin Richmond, Secretary    
